MAY 6, 2008

http://web.mac.com/ewyrick

Ernie and Nancy Wyrick News From Delta Junction, Alaska

Greetings from the Interior of Alaska. The Lord has been so good to us, and we are thankful for all He has done and is doing. We continue to distribute Gospel CD's and tracts throughout the community, as well as to people in Fairbanks when we go there to pick up supplies. We have recently met several individuals that are experiencing family problems or have physical needs. The Lord seems to have us in the right place at the right time for them to come up to us and share their needs and ask us to pray for them. We were at the grocery store here in town the other day when someone asked if I had any medical training. I said only basic first aid. He started telling us his problem, and after a few minutes we decided that we should get him to the local clinic. I was able to spend most of the afternoon with him at the clinic. He shared with me some of the problems that he has in his life. I was able to talk with him and have prayer with him. Please keep this young man in your prayers regarding his spiritual and physical needs. We pray that we will be able to continue helping him and his family.

The Lord has opened the door for me to start a Bible study at the Rural Deltana VFD. Lord willing, we will continue to do this. It is our prayer that more firefighters will come in the future. Please pray with us that God will use this Bible study so that many will come to a saving knowledge of the Lord Jesus Christ.

Sophia has not come to the services in several months or more but she came to both services Sunday. As we were leaving Regina's home yesterday after our evening service, Sophia asked us if we prayed for her. We told her that we pray for her everyday. I think it came as a surprise to her. She does not seem to know how much we really care for her. We pray that some day she will realize how concerned we are for her soul, as well as the many others with whom we have contact on a daily basis.

Please continue to pray for us as well as for them to whom we minister. Pray that God will use us for His honor and glory that we will see souls saved. We appreciate your prayers for the work here as well as your faithful support. We know that God will bless you for it.

Your Missionaries,